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Should Bridge Ties be Dapped to Accommodate Rail Superelevation?

There have always been varied opinions of the need to dap ties.  Normally, a tie is either dapped or surfaced to provide a uniform bearing surface on the bridge superstructure.  Dapped ties are normally located on DPG spans with cover-plates throughout the length of the bridge span.  The purpose of the daps is to provide a uniform running surface for the rail while allowing for varied tie depths across the cover plates.  AREMA Chapter 7, Article 1.14.7c states that…

“On curved tracks, superelevation may be provided by tapered ties, which may be dapped or sized.  Superelevation may also be provided by raising blocks securely fastened to the bottom of ties.”     
The superelevation would be provided by either tapered ties, or by raising blocks.  Tie daps at the bottom of the tie should not be used to provide a superelevation at the rail surface.
